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         Agenda Item No.  
 
Audit Committee – 24 January 2012      
            
No or Limited Assurance Internal Audit Reports  
 
Summary of report:  
 
This report details the audit reports receiving a limited assurance opinion which were 
selected by Audit Committee on 14 November 2011.  
 
Background papers:  
 
Internal audit reports/files/working papers.   
 

Recommendation:  

1. To note the contents of this report  
2. For members to obtain assurance from the relevant executive directors and 

appropriate managers at this 24 January 2012 meeting of the Audit 
Committee, that action is being taken to address concerns identified within 
the selected reports. 

 

 
 
Rebecca Neill – Head of Internal Audit  
10 January 2012 
 
Resource and legal considerations: 
 
The cost of providing internal audit is charged to services based on audit activity. The 
audits detailed within this report were included within the annual risk assessed audit 
programme which is approved before the start of the respective financial year.   
 
Citizen impact: 
 
Report scrutiny assists in demonstrating that the council and its officers are protected 
and provides an assurance to stakeholders about the security of the council’s 
operations.  
 
Performance and risk management issues:  
 
Many Audit Committee activities are an important and integral part of the council’s 
performance/risk management and corporate governance frameworks. In reviewing 
specific reports which have been awarded no or limited assurance for detailed scrutiny, 
the committee is able to ensure that operational and control issues are being dealt with 
appropriately and that managers’ agreed actions are being implemented. The 
committee can seek explanation from managers failing to address issues identified.      
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Equality Implications:     
 
None arising from this report. 
 
Consultation: 
 
The annual audit work programme was discussed with relevant senior managers before 
the start of the year. Following completion of each audit review, the auditee agrees 
actions to ensure that control weaknesses identified in the audit are addressed.  
 
Author: 
 
Rebecca Neill 
Head of Internal Audit 
( 01922 652831 
* neillr@walsall.gov.uk 
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No and Limited Assurance Internal Audit Reports  
 
The following audit reports receiving a limited assurance opinion were selected by Audit 
Committee of 14 November 2011: 
 
Walsall Adult & Community College – Appendix 1; 
Integrated Young Persons Support Service – Appendix 2; 
Community Mental Health Integrated Team – Appendix 3; 
Learning Disabilities – Satellite Offices – Appendix 4; and  
Pinfold Day Centre – Appendix 5. 
Grants - considered in the private session of this agenda. 
 
All audit reports issued with a limited or no assurance opinion are subject to early fo llow 
up in the audit year in which they are finalised. 
 
 
 


















































































































































































































































